ST. CLAIR COLLEGE OF APPLIED ARTS AND TECHNOLOGY

MINUTES 

of the

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

HELD ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 14, 2003
In the Board Room, #342, South Campus, 2000 Talbot Road West, Windsor, ON. at 5:30 p.m.

PRESENT:           

                        Ms. M. Bearfoot-Jones


Mr. J. Belanger


Ms. K. Bevan


Mr. L. Browning


Mr. R. Feldmann, Vice-Chair

Ms. D. Livneh


Ms. L. McGeachy Schultz, Chair


Mr. R. McMaster


Ms. C. Pare


Ms. K. Pitre


Ms. P. Williams


Mr. M. Vourakes


Dr. J. Strasser, President


Also Present:


Ms. P. France, C.I.O. and Corporate Secretary

ABSENT:

Mr. B. Cutler




Mr. R. Marentette




Mr. R. Pollock

A quorum of the Board of Governors being present, and the notice of meeting and the agenda having been duly sent to all Board members, the meeting was declared to be regularly constituted.  A copy of the Notice of Meeting/Agenda is attached as Appendix A.
Ms. McGeachy Schultz chaired the meeting and Ms. Garant was the recording secretary.

1.0
ADOPTION OF AGENDA AND DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST
There were no conflicts of interest declared.



RESOLVED THAT the agenda



be adopted as circulated.

2.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES of NOVEMBER 12, 2002, COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING OF THE BOARD
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  OF NOVEMBER 26, 2002, IN-CAMERA MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 10, 2002 IN-CAMERA MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS

3.0 UPDATES

At this time the Chair announced that Mr. F. Pugliese had resigned from the Board of Governors.  He has accepted a position in Vancouver, B.C.  When he has officially submitted his resignation, we will attempt to replace the vacancy.

Dr. Strasser announced that a presentation was made to Chatham Council and the Y.M.C.A. on December 16, 2002 regarding the partnership for a gymnasium/recreation facility and residence in Chatham.  
These components are scheduled to move forward and generally appear to have been accepted and supported by the community.  

The Chair suggested that perhaps the St. Clair Board of 

Governors schedule a meeting with the Board of the 

Chatham/Kent Y.M.C.A. to share some of the strategic planning goals of the College to allow them insight into the College wants 

Board members stated their approval of that meeting.  One Board member questioned what the number of units the College was considering for its Thames Campus residence.  Dr. Strasser has asked Campus Living to provide some numbers to administration.  The benchmark in deciding on the numbers are to look at approximately 10% of the total population to be a target for the resident population.  Historically, Dr. Strasser continued, the administration has considered a two hundred bed minimum, when discussing a Thames residence.  The plan would be to combine a recreational complex along with the residence,

There have been announcements from the government for Super Build funds, according to Dr. Strasser.  Proposals are being requested which allow for increase in spaces in order to address issues around the double-cohort.  The funds provided upon acceptance of any proposals would be approximately 70% of the total cost of the project.  Again, the deadline, being January 27, 2003 is close at hand.  The College is looking at possibly three Super Build proposals, two definitely.  The first will be Dental facilities (i.e. labs), the second would be erecting additional floors above the current Student Center Building, with financial help provided by the students.  The ministry has indicated that colleges receiving funds will be notified within six or eight weeks after the proposal submission deadline.  The negative side, it was noted, is that the numbers the ministry is looking at in relation to our College’s growth is 8500 students, which is a gross understatement according to our administration.  Dr. Strasser indicated that a conference call from the ministry was to be conducted on Wednesday, January 15, 2003 where further questions can be asked with respect to the Super Build project.

One Board member felt that the College should maintain a high level of standards in student selection for the Applied Degree program.  A large percentage of our enrolment is in the preparatory area, where students are looking to upgrade their skills for entrance into College programs.

The Board discussion around the motion regarding the Administration Staff Compensation package received from the Council of Regents on November 12, 2002 continued as tabled from the November 26, 2002, In-Camera meeting of the Board.

The Board asserted its original decision to not endorse this motion.


Ms. K. Bevan spoke to the Chair’s question about the By-Law revisions.  The Chair asked the By-Law Committee to consider the Policy with regard to quorum and whether the President of the College should be included in the count when establishing whether quorum has been met. This would be reported back to the Board at the next meeting.



RESOLVED THAT the By-Law Committee



Report back to the Board its findings



about the establishment of quorum



for Board meetings and whether the President

be included in the count for the January 28,

2003 meeting as set out in the By-Law.





RESOLVED THAT the Board be aware that

Mr. Feldmann. Vice-Chair may be the Chair for the January 28, 2003 meeting in the absence of Ms. McGeachy Schultz, and if both are unavailable Ms. P. France will Chair the meeting and hold elections for that night’s Chair.

The Chair announced that Ms. P. Williams would be setting up a date for an Audit Committee meeting with Ms. L. Logan.  This would preclude the Audit Committee making a report to the Board.

4.0 POLICY ISSUES

4.1 Board Recruitment

The Board distributed a policy around Board recruitment.  The ‘Draft’ policy is reviewed and then will come back at a future meeting for second reading and approval.   It was agreed that internal Board members should be replaced at the end of the year.  The final approval will be carried out at January 28, 2003 meeting.

4.2 Board Orientation 
The Board orientation process according to the Board Chair, would be best done, by creating a recruitment process and we have adopted another college’s mentoring process.  This process is being presented for information and will be tabled for discussion at a future meeting.  One Board member suggested that the new Board members be included in the Board Retreat along with outgoing Board members, in an attempt to assist in the orientation process.

The Board Chair agreed with this suggestion, and felt that perhaps that if new Board members could come to the June meeting, this would allow them to meet a mentor on the existing Board. 


One Board member asked that a “checklist” for new Board members be available and those pieces on the checklist be provided to the new member.  Another Board member added that the new Board members need to be walked through the budget to help them understand how to read the financial information they will come to review.  


The aim is to have a manual or booklet which includes all the information needed to be provided to new members.  

4.3 Board Replacement  

A draft recruitment schedule will be reviewed for errors or omissions.   This item was deferred to the By-Law Committee for clarification and interpretation.  The recruitment schedule.  The Chair was looking at producing a standard recruitment ad for external Board or Foundation members.  Some Board members had reservations about putting ads in the paper, however, perhaps there should be an ad inviting perspective Board members to apply, in the summer months.   Technically, it was brought to the Board’s attention, that anyone can put forth a name to the Council of Regents for a member to the Board.  

The Chair noted that such an ad should be put up on the St. Clair website for information to the public.  

Current Board members are asked to extend invitations to their peers or individuals they would recommend to the Board.


4.4
ACAATO/ACCC
A draft guideline was distributed to Board members and it explains who attends these conferences.  The Board is to review this draft document, and come back with input at a future meeting regarding changes, additions or omissions of the draft document.

A determination should be made as to how resources are best served.  Some decisions should be made as soon as possible with the upcoming ACAATO conference in February 2003.  One Board member indicated that she found the ACCC conference, where members get to meet counterparts from across Canada, to be a valuable experience.  

Discussion continued on attending conferences and individuals getting time off from work.  One member felt that most employers value the volunteerism of their employees and would encourage their attendance at these conferences.  Some members may have work conflicts with conference dates.  Another Board member felt perhaps monies could be better spent in areas directly related to the College.  One Board member felt that it was an important step in the College being represented at these conferences and being able to share ideas with other colleges.

Another felt that the ACAATO conference better served her as a Board member.  One Board member felt that each Board member should get the opportunity to attend one conference per term of service.  Upon returning from the conference they could be asked what was learned and what they found beneficial while at the conference.

A suggestion was made, that all new Board members should attend the ACAATO conference orientation workshop.

It was thought that perhaps it would be beneficial to ask other colleges how they determine which conferences to go to and who should attend.  There was also the suggestion to establish the costs with respect to ACCC and ACAATO.  In addition, it was felt that a policy dealing with this issue would be of benefit in future decision making. This policy will state that only Board members and not spouses or partners will have their expenses paid.

In a week or so, Board members will be contacted and asked if they would like to attend ACAATO in Toronto.

It appeared that most Board members agreed that  some members, but not all, be allowed to attend the ACAATO conference. 

This draft will come back at a future date for a second reading and approval. 

4.5 Policy Review 

Review of the Board manual policies will continue to be reviewed.  

Some issues to be addressed are:

1. Code of Conduct Draft Policy

(issue around conflict of interest)  Some new pieces have been added and this will come back to the Board for second reading and approval January 28, 2003.

2. Cost of Governance Draft Policy

(waiting for decision regarding ACCC conference attendance).

3. Relationship to the Foundation will

come back to the Board in Draft form for review.

4. Asset protection (issue around limit

of $100,000.00 expenditure by 

President going back to Board)

5. Programs and Services will come back

in Draft for review

Add Annual Board Planning Cycle with Board recruitment information from this meeting to be included, along with current scheduled dates.

Policies to remain as they were with revision date of January 14, 2003.

1. Governing Style

2. Add Board Planning Cycle

3. Add Recruitment Policy as it was discussed today.

4. Board Standards, Procedures and Self-Policing

5. Board Advocacy

6. Executive Limitations

7. Communication to the Board

8. Working Conditions

9. Compensation and Benefits

10. Budget Development

11. Financial Conditions

12. Resource Development

13. Communication to Council

14. Public Image

15. Partnerships

16. Delegation to the President

17. President’s Job Description

18. Monitoring of President’s 

Performance (forms to be included in manual)

One Governor noted that under Code of Conduct that section a and b should be struck

*Replace teacher with professors and instructors
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